
NEW JERSEY STATE LOTTERY COMMISSION 

PUBLIC MEETING MAY 19, 2022 

Chair D'Anton called the Commission meeting into session at 10;00 a.m. 

COMMISSION MEMBERS (BY TELEPHONE) 

Robert J. D'Anton, Chair 
Marilyn Blazovsky, Vice Chair 
Ian K. Leonard, Commissioner 
Michael Kanef, Treasurer's Designee 
Gary Terwilliger, Division of Investment Designee 

James A. Carey, Jr., Executive Director 
Marc J. Marseglia, Deputy Executive Director 
Robert E. Kelly, Deputy Attorney General 
Roza Dabaghyan, Deputy Attorney General 
Jamera Sirmans, Governor's Auth. Unit 

VISITORS (BY TELEPHONE) 

Adam Perlow, Northstar 
Erica Helms, Northstar 
Foster Krupa, Northstar 
Kristen Connelly, Northstar 
Erin Ziegler, Northstar 

STAFF (BY TELEPHONE) 

Nikki Apeadu 
Patricia Coppel 
Missy Gillespie 
Jerry Guarino 
She1ina Islam 
Robert Kersey 
Kelly Laird 
Jason Lee 
Jack Leo 
Charlene Mello 
Ellen O'Malley 
Joe Oleszkiewicz 
Debbie Raub 
Mary Ann Rivell 
John White 

After the Pledge of Allegiance, Chair D'Anton announced that the Lottery was in compliance with the 
provisions of the Open Public Meetings Act and that adequate notice of the meeting had been provided in 
the manner prescribed by law. 

Executive Director Carey took roll call. 

Chair D'Anton requested a motion to approve the minutes of the April 21, 2022 Commission meeting. 
Commissioner Leonard made the motion, which was seconded by Treasurer's Designee K�nef. Chair 
D'Anton asked if there were any comments and there being none, the motion carried. 

DIRECTOR'S REPORT 

Executive Director Carey reviewed April's results and activities. Highlights were: 

All games total sales were: $313.2 million 
Lotto games total sales were: $45.3 million 
Daily machine games total sales were: $91.3 million 
Scratch-Off tickets total sales were: $176.5 million 

Executive Director Carey stated that the highlight of the month was a $454 million Powerball jackpot that 
was won on April 27. He noted that sales were down in April compared to the prior April. 

Executive Director Carey stated that Pick-6 had sales of $5.6 million compared to $5.8 million the prior 
year, which was a decrease of 3.1 %. The changes to Pick-6 did not launch until April 5 so we did not 
have a very loud amount of sales that first couple of days. Later in April, Pick-6 sales picked up. We are 
hopeful that the changes to Pick-6 have reignited some interest in that game. The current jackpot is $9.6 
million, which is getting into the realm of something that will excite players. 

Executive Director Carey stated that CASH4LIFE had sales of $4.8 million compared to $5.0 million the 
prior year, which was a decrease of 4%. 










